
Diary Notes 
 

1. Sunday 4th November will be the last Sunday service at which our vicar Robert will preside. This 
will be a celebration of Robert and Emma’s 22 years in the Benefice and the service will include 
many faces old and new. Following there will be a Farewell Lunch in Hallow Parish Hall. This 
will be a finger buffet and a cash bar will be available. There will be no charge for the lunch but 
if you would like to make a donation on the day that would be most welcome. Unfortunately 
numbers will be limited so please speak to Cath Thorpe (641349) or Brian Boswell (641665) if 
you would like to come.  
 

2. The only significant variation to our November services is that it is Remembrance Sunday on 
11th November. This is a special celebration of 100 years since the World War I Armistice. There 
will be an 8:30am Communion Service in Grimley and then the main service will be at Hallow at 
10:30am. This is a Benefice Service which will include an Act of Remembrance and the Roll of 
Honour from all three churches will be read out. Both Schools in the Benefice will be 
represented as well as the uniformed organisations. In the afternoon there will be an Armistice 
Event at the Sinton green Peace Hall. Then in the evening we shall be joining with the national 
commemoration by lighting a Beacon on Holt Memorial Green.  
 

3. A big thank you to all who helped with Harvest Services at our churches this year. To complete 
the picture, produce from Grimley and Holt was taken to the Salvation Army at Kidderminster 
and at Hallow it was divided between Maggs Day Centre and the Worcester Food Bank. Thanks 
are due also for the contributions given by the children of the two schools. Finally a big thank 
you to all who shared in the Hallow Harvest Lunch, particularly those who organised it and 
prepared the food. 
 

4. The Hallow Christmas Fayre is to take place on Friday 23rd November from 4pm and on 
Saturday 24th November beginning at 10am and finishing at 12 noon. Please contact Freda 
Davies (424526) with any offers of help. 
 

5. The Deanery Confirmation Service for this year will be on Sunday 18th November. We do not 
have full details as yet such as where it will be, but it will be at around 5pm. Ellie Lemon from 
our church will be confirmed so we would ask you to hold her in your prayers. 
 

 


